Mayor & Commissioners Workshop Meeting Minutes

March 8, 2017


The Mayor and Commissioners







of the Town of Elkton

MINUTES

March 8, 2017

A public meeting (workshop) of the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (“the Board”) was held on this date at 12:30 p.m. with the following persons present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Jean A. Broomell; Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski; Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Director of Building & Zoning Charles Bromwell; Director of Planning Jeanne Minner; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John Downs, Esquire.


Mayor Alt called the workshop to order at 12:30 p.m.


Discussion – Commonwealth Heritage Group Historic District Design Guidelines
Ms. Minner stated the Historic District Commission (Commission) previously adopted the Secretary of Interior Standards for Rehabilitation Guidelines, adding that the Commission requested specific design guidelines based on Elkton’s architecture. She stated the Town contracted Commonwealth Heritage to develop the guidelines, and presented a draft of the document. A copy of the design guidelines draft was placed in the record of the minutes.
Mayor Alt recognized Commission Chair Ms. Paula Newton, and queried her opinion of the guidelines. Ms. Newton stated she supported the guidelines, adding that the document provided continuity for the current Commission and future members.

Mr. Phil Yocum and Ms. Candice Myrosky introduced themselves to the Board. Mr. Yocum stated the guidelines provided a clearer picture of regulations regarding the Historic District (District).

Discussion ensued regarding parameters under which the Commission would review properties within the District. Ms. Minner stated the guidelines removed the requirement that maintenance activity must be approved by the Commission. 

Mr. Yocum stated the goal of the guidelines was to make the process less onerous.

Ms. Minner stated the guidelines would be presented to the Commission in a public hearing and subsequently to the Board for approval.


Discussion – Municipal Financial Services Group Water / Sewer Rate Study

Mayor Alt, referring to the updated Water / Sewer rate study from Municipal Financial Services Group (MSFG), asked the Board to review the data. He stated MSFG recommended incremental increases of 3% for water rates and 1% for sewer rates over the next 10 years.
Mayor Alt, referring to the Board’s ongoing discussions regarding upgraded water meters, asked the Board to defer any decisions pertaining to the rate study until the meters had been installed.


Discussion – Department of Building and Zoning Fiscal Year 2018 Proposed Budget

Mr. Bromwell presented the Building & Zoning Department Fiscal Year 2018 Budget draft for review. A copy of the draft was placed in the record of the minutes. Mayor Alt noted the FY 2018 Budget contained no substantial increases with the exception of a request to replace the 2004 Explorer.

Mayor Alt thanked Mr. Bromwell for his conservative budget requests. 


Discussion – Department of Planning Fiscal Year 2018 Proposed Budget

Ms. Minner presented the Planning Department Fiscal Year 2018 Budget draft for review. A copy of the draft was placed in the record of the minutes. 

Discussion ensued regarding engineering fees associated with ongoing projects. 


Mayor Alt noted the Planning Department draft budget was also trending with the same or lower expenses than Fiscal Year 2017.


Mayor Alt, referring to a previous discussion regarding a pension plan for the Town’s non-sworn employees, queried Mr. George for an update. Mr. George stated he had not yet heard back from the Maryland Retirement System.
Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 1:30 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Administration Office Secretary

A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE
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